    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                   December 10, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt, Chris Basler and Monica Rozier. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Alderman Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 12/05/19.
The Mayor reported that Rotor #2 is still in route to the City. No definite arrival date has been confirmed. Repairs have been completed on Clement Road.
Regarding the City Park project, Alderman Brandon Shortt received a detailed email suggesting that a comprehensive walking path with workout stations at intervals would probably be greatly utilized. It was suggested to use more of the property than just the flat part near Highway 61. The Council discussed tying it in with the Eagle Scout project recently completed. The email also asked about replacing the mulch around the playground equipment with rubber mulch or rubber mats. The Mayor would rather install rubber mats. Clerk Randoll will contact the company from which the equipment was purchased to start gathering logistical information and pricing. Reaching out to people with experience in planning this kind of project was discussed, as well as checking into Grant opportunities with SEMO Regional Planning. Building an additional pavilion seems to be supported, however, the original age group the Mayor wanted to target, 8 – 14 years, does not seem to be getting any traction.
Clerk’s notes: A Drinking Water Inspection is scheduled with DNR for Thursday, December 12, 2019. Both the waterline extension project and manhole replacement projects have been completed and final payments were made November 21, 2019. Citizens Electric paid the invoice for the waterline break on Ethlyn Drive which occurred October 16, 2019. 

Mark Bishop prepared the Ordinance to allow the City to approve Easement Variances. It was read and approved unanimously.

.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
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